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  Identical letters dated 12 April 2017 from the Permanent 

Representative of the Syrian Arab Republic to the United Nations 

addressed to the Secretary-General and President of the  

Security Council 
 

 

 On instructions from my Government, I should like to convey to you the 

following information: 

 At 0019 hours on Monday, 27 March 2017, warplanes of the “international 

coalition” led by the United States of America struck a vehicle that was carrying a 

team of technicians responsible for the Euphrates Dam and some Syrian Arab Red 

Crescent volunteers. One of the passengers in that vehicle was the Acting Director 

of the dam. The team was attempting to reach the dam in order to repair the damage 

that it had sustained as a result of bombardment by international coa lition forces and 

to prevent its collapse. Firas al-Husayn, a Syrian civilian and Syrian Arab Red 

Crescent volunteer, was killed and the rest of the team members were injured in this 

heinous act of aggression. 

 The deliberate targeting by the “international coalition” of humanitarian teams 

is a blatant violation of United Nations resolutions concerning the safety, security 

and protection of humanitarian workers, the most recent of which is General 

Assembly resolution 71/129. It is also a violation of the principles and provisions of 

international humanitarian law and international human rights law. This crime that 

the “international coalition” committed is part of its ongoing and despicable 

aggression against the sovereignty and territorial integrity of the Syrian Arab 

Republic. The coalition’s attacks have targeted bridges, dams and installations along 

the Euphrates River, something that we had drawn attention to in one of our 

previous letters (S/2017/240). We have warned of the grave threat that these attacks 

pose to the lives of approximately 3 million civilians and their catastrophic impact 

on the Syrian Arab Republic and Iraq. 

 The Syrian Arab Republic calls on the Security Council to fulfil its 

responsibility to maintain international peace and security, and to take action to put 

an immediate end to attacks by the “international coalition” against the Syrian Arab 

Republic. Those attacks, which serve the interests of the armed terrorist groups 

directly, have killed hundreds of innocent civilians and dozens of members of the 

Syrian Arab Army, which has been confronting the Islamic State in Iraq and the 

Levant terrorist organization, and caused tremendous material damage to and 

destroyed infrastructure and economic, service, oil and gas facilities, as well as 

public and private property, in the Syrian Arab Republic.  

http://undocs.org/A/RES/71/129
http://undocs.org/S/2017/240
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 I should be grateful if the present letter could be issued as a document of the 

Security Council. 

 

 

(Signed) Bashar Ja’afari 

Ambassador 

Permanent Representative 

 


